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To our loyal CAPS supporters,

It is with mixed emotions that I write my final reflection as Executive Director at
CAPS. My goal as a leader is to always leave a place better than I found it. I can
honestly say that has been the case in my tenure at the helm, and why I know
it’s okay for me to leave and pursue state leadership opportunities in the spring.
To the right, you can see the statistical progress of serving children and
families in Saline, Dickinson, Ottawa and Ellsworth Counties. While there are
significantly higher numbers of people being served, the growth I’m most proud
of is in the personal development of the team who educates, advocates and
supports their clients in the most authentic and non-judgmental ways.

When I came here in March of 2015, many of the same faces were here, but
they were tired. They were weary. They were meeting clients’ needs no matter
what it took.  That commitment hasn’t waivered. What has changed is an
organizational priority to not only help families create spaces where their
children can be safe, healthy and strong, but to also apply that same vision for
our staff’s personal well-being.

Together, with our Board of Directors, we have implemented policies and
practices that align with our core belief that family is the most important thing
in life. Family looks different to each of us, some of us are born into a place of
belonging and others choose their tribe, but the people we love and cherish are
and should always be our priority. To show our commitment, we now offer
onsite childcare for our staff, technology to allow for flexible scheduling and
remote work, and free telehealth sessions to make our team’s mental health a
priority. Our job descriptions require demonstrated practices for self-care and
trauma response. Because if our team isn’t healthy and happy, we won’t keep
them in the work.

Resilience comes from having someone in your corner to trust. Over the past
45 years, CAPS has earned that trust with our staff, our clients and our
community. You have proven trustworthy to join us in this work by your faithful
volunteering and giving. I hope you will continue this legacy and give a gift
today to help us meet our mission to improve children’s lives and to strengthen
families through education, advocacy and support.

With gratitude and hope,

Lori Blake, Executive Director
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 73.15% Sexual

21.18% Physical
2.46% Witnessed a Violent Crime
2.46% Domestic Violence
0.74% Drug Endangered
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Court Appointed Special Advocates (CASA)

This past fiscal year, 44 CASA volunteers spent
1,790 hours changing the stories of 56 children in
Saline and Ottawa County foster care.

Saline County School Readiness

In FY23, 317 children 0-5 years of age in 315
families received developmental screenings and
support from their 39 child care settings. This
service focused on making sure early identification

of developmental delays occurs as soon as possible to allow for
the maximum intervention before the child enters school. Staff
also provided coaching and professional development for 75
child care professionals in Saline County to give their 
children high quality learning environments and parents 
with the education about appropriate child development.

Parenting Education
224 adults in 136 families attended one of the 112
virtual or in person Parenting Education sessions
offered by CAPS instructors. 2 families enrolled in
an individual study Personal Parenting Class. CAPS 

Parenting Education YouTube videos were viewed 311 times.

Chris's Place served 192 child victims and non-
offending caregivers in FY21. These children
received  the following services:  164 forensic
interviews, 38 sexual assault examinations when
needed, 192 victim advocacy, court accompaniment

Chris's Place - Child Advocacy Center

 and most importantly 100% referral to trauma-focused therapy. 

Family Mentoring and Support employs 9 full-
time staff, including 5 bilingual staff members.
Service is provided to Saline and Ottawa families
in their homes, virtually or in office. Parenting 

education classes and mentoring services are offered in both
English and Spanish.  Last year, 188 English Speaking
parents and their 179 children and 187 Spanish Speaking
parents and their 219 children participated in this program.  
In addition, 114 families received short-term crisis
counseling and support.

Bullying Prevention Education returned to the
classroom. Services were provided to 2,205
children and 160 educators and school staff
members across 109 sessions.

Bullying Prevention

Respite Care
Parents and caregivers in 47 families received
care for 71 children between 8 weeks and 5
years of age. Three-hour stress breaks were
provided each week totaling 1383 sessions of
high quality child care, reducing risk for child 

abuse and increasing assessment for appropriate child
development. In July 2022, we started offering onsite child
care as a benefit for our employees with children under the
age of 5 not enrolled in Kindergarten.

Happy Bear returned to the classroom and
educated 1,633 children and 224 adults in 94
sessions.The Happy Bear YouTube video was
accessed 151 times by educators to bring Happy
Bear to their classrooms.

Happy Bear

Family Mentoring and Support397 served; 192children, 205 adults
TYPES OF ABUSEETHNICITY

 84.06% Caucasian

6.8% Hispanic

5.7% Multi-Racial

3.27% Black

.0.17% Asian
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FUNDRAISING

Individuals
Angela Allison Owens
Dr. Bill & Jane Alsop
Ralph & Carolyn Bennett
Derald & Mary Blake
Keith & Lori Blake
Russell Blochlinger
Eric & Danielle Brown
Briley Buchwald
Judith Burkhartsmeyer
Danny & Jane Burr
Morea & Garry Charvat
Jennifer & Chris Chlumsky
Mike & Brenda Cloutier
Terry Cornett
North McArthur & Dr. Debra DeBiasse
Dawn Diaz
Emma Doherty
Wally & Lola Fair
Gordon & Patti Fiedler, Jr.
Alfonso Fombona
Mike and Juanelle Garretson
Chuck & Eunice Gary
Becky & Dennis Gassman
Stephanie Geis
Jeff & Lynn Gillam
Michael & Dineel Grant
Kenny & Melanie Hancock
Melinda Hansen
Mike & Polly Hoppock
Ann Jett
Mark & Susan Johnson
Rick & Rita Johnson
Paul & Carol Junk
Gail & Cheryl Konzem
Dr. Bill & Dana Kossow
Rustin & Kelly Leonard
Debbie Lorenson
Kathleen Lowman
arry & Barbara Marshall
Robert & Michelle Martin
Karen & John Mize
Richard & Sallie Morrison
Troy Orr

Contributors

35 volunteers
contributed 190 hours
of service in the CAPS

office in FY 2023.

Individuals
Lila Berkley
Jeff & Darlene Nicholson

Organizations
Earl Bane Foundation
Blue Beacon International
Greater Salina Community Foundation
Verla Nesbitt Joscelyn Foundation
Don C. & Florence M. McCune Foundation
Sage Oak Wealth Partners, LLC
Salina Area United Way
Salina Regional Health Foundation
Trinity United Methodist Church UMW

Allies
($5,001 and above)

Financials

ADMINISTRATION

PROGRAMS

JULY 1, 2022 - JUNE 30, 2023

JULY 1, 2022 - JUNE 30, 2023

Eric McCullough
Gayle & Jane McMillen
Mary Jane Mortimer
Allen & Jeanette Nelson
Gwen & Doug Philbrook
Dr. Allen Smith
Cara & Blaine Spurney
Ken & Amy Stonebraker
Tamara Streit
Joyce & Bob Stutterheim
Steve & Penny Thompson
Karla Tillberg
Mary C. Verhoeff
Dottie Wallace
Brian & Judy Weisel
Dough Werth
Tom & Marlis Wilbur

Individuals
Jessica Adkins
Cathy Ahlstedt
Jackie Anders
Rebekah Brandt
Larry Britegam
Dr. Wendel & Karleen Burch
Wayne & Nita Kay Carlson
Nancy Chandler
Stephanie Cool
Kevin & Leslie Corbett
Rodney Denholm
Bob & Mary Exline
Sherron Field
Stephanie Goodwin-Reinking
Zachary & Jessica Harris
Tom & Maggie Hemmer
Keith & Sue Holmes
Linda Ingermanson
Curt & Lynn Marshall

Friends ($51 - $100)

Rhonda Palmquist
Dr. Leah Peterson
Tina Price
Larry Prothro
Charles & Sandi Renz
Marc & Marty Ryan
Steve & Lynne Ryan
Brian & Jennifer Schaulis
Sharon Scott
Janice Scott
David & Debra Sellers
Barbara Short
Adria Smith
Larry & Joy Smith
Harry & Pam Smith
Melanie Terrill & Michael Soetart
Dan & Jenny Stack
Karen Sutton
Judge Mary Thrower
Chris & Christina Trocheck
George & Marcia Troutfetter
Joseph & Sharon Vajgrt
Ed & Carol Viar
Bob & Kathy Vidricksen
Betsy Wearing
Kathy & Mike White
Penni & Monte White
Jennifer Wiegart
Michelle Wikoff-Schrock
Monica Woolsoncroft
Lee & Chris Young
Loren & Sara Young

Supporters ($50 and below)

Partners
($1,001 - $5,000)

Advocates 
($501 - $1,000)

Individuals
Roy & Donice Applequist
Bradley Brandon
Kim & Connee Brown
Doug & Beth Edwards
Mark & Carolee Jones
Carmen San Martin & Dr. Robert Kraft
Hank & Hannah Kummer
Dale Martinitz
Tom & Katie Platten
Ron & Elizabeth Prielipp Fund
Daniel & Penny Rauchholz
Chris & Mike Ritter
Nancy & Louie Slavik
Thomas & Elane Stein
Francis Sullivan
Guy Walker
Vicki Williams Memorial
Mark Zimmerman & Carolyn Hofer

Organizations
Children's Advocacy Centers of Kansas
First Bank Kansas
Dane G. Hansen Foundation
The Hunter-White Foundation
JRI Salina Taco Operations
Kansas Bankers Technologies
Phil & Glenda Krug Fund
Salina Charities League
Salina Interparochial Credit Union
Salina Masonic Lodge #60
Sexually Abused Children's Relief Endeavor
Target - The GoodCoin Foundation
Walker Family Foundation
Westar Energy Employee Giving

Individuals
Mike & Debra Berkley
Melissa Bixby
Cloie Brevik
Rex & Colleen Cearley
Mike & Anne Fontes
Matt & Brenda Hemmer
Bill Knox
Jack & Donna Lennon
Eric & Brenda Meyer
John & Margaret Presley
Julianne Schwerdtfager
Myrna Scott
Trace & Cindy Walker
Mike & Penny Walker
Dr Gary & Mary Anne Weiner
Ty & Laura Wood
Ann Zimmerman & Dexter Eggers

Individuals
Mary Andersen
Samantha Armbrust
Ruth Ascher
Barbara Brown
Brad & Jeanne Byquist
Brad Carlson
Brenda Christie
Jim & Becky Cram
Lynn Crowther
Chick & Barb CUlley
Max Dewey
Janell Eckhardt
Elaine & Jay Edwards
Tori Glavin
Julianne Grahn
Betty & Dean Groves
Dean Haiden
Carol Hamilton
Manipa Hines
Mathew Howard
Becky Hyberger
Michelle Hynes
Lora Kirmer
David Kohart
Dan & Jo Martin

Sustainers ($101 - $500)
Joe & Mary Lou McKenzie
Kimberly Mick
Doug & Jean Mull
Hilary Mullane
Sandy & Byron Norris
Scott & Vicki Price
Nellie & LeRoy Quade
Kelly & Steve Rundell
Ashley Rupert
Pamela Steinbruck
Bill & Jennifer Sturges
Broc & Kelsey Tanner
Joyce Volk
Chad Walker
Christina Warford
Larry & Jennifer Watts
Kyle Wright
Clydene Young

Organizations
AmazonSmile
Enterprise United Church
Giving Foundation, Inc.

TOTAL EXPENSES:

Organizations
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Church
State Farm Companies Foundation

Organizations
Exchange Bank
Ritter Tile Shop

Organizations
Ad Astra Books & Coffee
Champion Seminars
Chipotle Mexican Grill
Mowery Clinic
Saline County Medical Society
Saline Valley Chapter of Thrivent Financial
SignGypsies
Stephanie Sutton Counseling Services
Sunrise Presbyterian Church


